

**VANSCOY RM POLICE COMMISSION
PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES FOR APPROVAL**

Monday, Apr 28, 2025 @ 10:00 am
RM of Vanscoy Council Chambers

Present:

Chair: Jeff Kielo
Reeve: Leonard Junop
Councilor: Liana Larson
Member at Large: Terry Ardell- via phone
Joan Sparrow
Daryl Jorgenson
Dave Aspinall
Police Chief: Chief Mochoruk
Office Manager: Jenna Rolston

Call to Order

Chair Kielo called the meeting to order at 10:04 am

Agenda:

Additions to Agenda:

None

2025-126 Junop

That the agenda be accepted as presented.

Carried.

Minutes:

2025-127 Jorgenson

That the minutes of the March 24, 2025 meeting be accepted as circulated.

Carried.

Police Service: **Chief Mochoruk**

March 2025 activity reports discussed. This was emailed out to all commission members. Approx. 8-10 road ban tickets, lots of flooded roads to block off.

Traffic Bylaw Changes: **Chief Mochoruk**

During road ban season we came across a semi pulling an air drill. Currently, the implement is exempt provincially but the semi would not be, however if pulling with a tractor it would all be exempt. If the RM wants to be able to charge for both, there will need to be a bylaw changed.

Financial Report: **Jenna Rolston**

Average monthly expenses for March.

Total March Expenses: \$14,754.13

Total March Payroll Expenses: \$34,280.66

Crime Watch Report: **Dave Aspinall**

412 HH

748 Members

Health Benefits:

Received a quote from Wawanesa 11,600/yr for 3 employees. We would like to request from council to submit for the entire RM for a quote.

Website Stats: **Jenna Rolston**

208 Site Visits

344 Page Views

3 Clicks to call

3 Form Submissions

2025-128 Sparrow

That the financials, Benefits, crime watch, and police report be accepted as presented.

Carried.

Police Commission Training: **Chief Mochoruk**

June 23- details TBD

ALPR: **Chief Mochoruk**

We are looking at a 50/50 cost share with SGI, it would be best fit in the F150 as it is the newest vehicle.

ASD/FST: **Chief Mochoruk**

These need to be sent out for maintenance each year. We currently have 1 unit that needs a new fuel cell as well. We would like to switch to the new equipment that we would have in house and SGI will cover 50% and save the RM a large cost of maintenance and repairs each year.

2025-129 Larson

Motion to move to Private meeting at 10:44 am.

Carried.

2025-132 Aspinall

Motion to move out of private meeting at 11:20 am.

Carried.

2025-133 Sparrow

Motion to recommend to council to include the frame of the police building in the plans for the new Fire Hall being built.

Carried.

Adjournment

2025-134 Larson

That the meeting adjourn at 11:21 am.

Next meeting date: Monday, June 23, 2025 at 10:00 am.

Chairperson

Secretary

Approved on this _____ day of June 2025.